


More Emphasis on 
Serving Students

"This College does 
not exist for self- 

serving...but is 
here to serve the 
students and to 
equip them for 

wherever God will 
direct them...

The Executive Committee of the 
Board, at their September 1990 meet­
ing, authorized that an audit be done 
to ascertain the effectiveness of our 
recruiting and retention here at the 
College. D. H. Dagley Associates, of 
Atlanta, Georgia, conducted the audit 
interviewing all of the administrators, 
selected faculty members and 14 stu­
dents. Their findings were extremely 
insightful and helpful.

At their fall meeting, the Board of 
Directors, through the committee 
process, all studied the Dagley report. 
The Board authorized the President to 
reorganize the administrative arm of 
the college to more effectively meet 
the recruiting and enrollment challen­
ges of the College.

A new department has been estab­
lished for ENROLLMENT SERVICES. 
At the writing of this report, the Direc­
tor of Enrollment Services has not yet 
been identified. The D. H. Dagley As­
sociates have been contracted to pro­
vide limited services for the six month 
period, beginning March 1,1991, 
which will include selecting the new 
director, the selection of the recruiters, 
and the restructuring of this new office 
which will include: recruiting, admis­
sions, and financial planning.

There has been a retitling of two 
other administrative offices. The Of­
fice of Business Affairs will be 
renamed the Office of Administrative 
Services. The Development office will 
be called the Office of Advancement.

Owen Hodges, who has faithfully 
served again in the role as acting Vice 
President for Business Affairs, re­
quested that he be relieved of his

duties assumes his role of semi-retire­
ment and part time work basis in the 
Job Placement/Search Office. His re­
quest has been honored in the re­
alignment process.

Dr. Cal White, who has been serv­
ing as Director of Admissions and 
Records, has moved into the position 
of Vice President for Administrative 
Services, which includes the Busi­
ness Office, the maintenance super­
vision, grounds supervision, and food 
and housing on the campus.

Dr. Randy Barton’s title has been ~~ 
changed from Vice President for 
Development to Vice President for 
College Advancement. He will con­
tinue, in his office, to oversee college 
development, the fund raising ac­
tivities, the Alumni Association and 
will also assume the responsibility of 
publications, public relations and 
church relations.

Jacqualyn Randolph has assumed 
the new position as Registrar. She 
will continue as a part-time faculty 
member along with overseeing the 
registrar and records responsibility in 
that office.

All of this re-alignment and restruc­
turing is going on for one purpose 
and this is to better serve the student. 
This College does not exist for self- 
serving of administrators, faculty or 
the President, but is here to serve the 
student and to equip them for 
wherever God will direct them in their 
life, occupation and service. This has 
been the motivation behind these re- -  
alignments in administration and func­
tion and we dedicate ourselves to this 
high calling.
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Foster To Return To 
Pastoral Ministry

Reverend Bob Foster, who has 
served at Northwest College for the 
last five years as Assistant to the 
President for College Relations, will 
be leaving the College on June 1,
1991, with plans to return to pastoral 
ministry. Bob served NC effectively 
in all areas of public relations and stu­
dent recruitment including: publica­
tions, printing, advertising (magazine, 
College handbook, newspaper, 
television and radio), choir schedul­
ing, summer ministry team schedul­
ing and training, field representation 
and editing the "Northwest", the 
College’s bi-monthly magazine.

Rev. Bob Foster 
Assistant to the President 

for College Relations

The administrative position, Assis­
tant to the President for College Rela­
tions, is being phased out as part of 
an administrative reorganization plan 
that has been in progress since 
November 1990. Two new positions 
are being established and staffed.
The new Director of Public Relations 
will work under the Vice President for 
Advancement, Dr. Randy Barton, 

/-^he other new post, the Director of 
.nrollment Services, will be an

administrative position overseeing 
recruitment, admissions and financial 
planning.

"I’m thrilled to see these changes 
come," commented Foster, "and I 
believe that this emphasis on student 
recruitment with personnel, time, 
budget, training and organization, 
along with the addition of new majors, 
will help NC realize its enrollment 
goal of 1000 students by the year 
2000." Reverend Foster also ex­
pressed his excitement in returning to 
pastoral ministry saying, "I’ve never 
lost my pastor’s heart and love for 
people." Foster returns to a field of 
ministry with which he is familiar, 
since he served twelve years in pas­
toral and district ministry before com­
ing to NC.

President Dennis Davis stated, "It 
has been my privilege to know Bob 
Foster before he came to Northwest 
College and to observe his life and 
ministry. He is a quality individual 
and one of the finest Christian 
gentlemen with whom I have had the 
privilege to know and work. He has 
been a blessing to the College during 
his years of service and has been a 
particular blessing to me in my tran­
sitioning into this office.”

Throughout this region, Bob has 
impacted the lives of many as he has 
so well represented Northwest Col­
lege. He has established himself as 
a friend to many of our pastors and to 
a great number of young people with 
whom he has worked closely in their 
areas of summer ministry and repre­
senting NC. Bob will be missed as a 
member of the Administrative Team 
here at the College and we wish him, 
Mary Lu and the children God’s best 
as he transitions back into pastoral 
ministry after five years of service 
here at Northwest College."

"I believe that 
this emphasis 

on student 
recruitment... 
will help NC 

realize its enroll­
ment goal of 
1000 students 

by the year 
2000."



Marshall Flowers 
Vice-President 

for Academic A ffa ir

Dr: J. Melvyn Ming Returns to

Dr. J. Melvyn Ming 
Professor of Youth Ministries 

and Christian Education

Northwest
Dr. J. Melvyn Ming, who served at 

Northwest College as Vice President 
for Academic Affairs, from 1985 
through 1988, and a member of the 
faculty since 1976, has committed to 
return to Northwest College beginning 
the 1991-92 academic year.

Dr. Ming has spent the last three 
years serving as Academic Dean at the 
Asia Pacific Theological Seminary, 
formerly known as FEAST. Dr. Ming 
and his family will continue their leader­
ship with APTS until August 15, 1991.

Upon his return to the United States, 
he will assume his responsibilities at 
the college, serving as coordinator for 
the majors of Christian Education and 
Youth Ministries. He will also provide 
strategic leadership in the area of Intern­
ship and Placement for all Church Min-

College
istries majors. His service as a 
liaison to the churches and pastors 
of our constituency will be of great 
benefit to the Northwest College 
student who wants effective intern­
ship and placement experience in 
preparation for Decade of Harvest 
ministry.

His tenure in a cross cultural 
ministries assignment at APTS will 
enrich Northwest College in its on­
going commitment to the ministry 
challenges presented by the Pacific 
Rim. Dr. Ming has stated that he is 
enthusiastic about his return to poin- 
inistry and leadership which wil r- 
mit him to have direct and 
meaningful contact with students, 
faculty and the broader constituen­
cy of Northwest College.

1991 Missions Convention
The annual Missions Convention was held on the cam­

pus of Northwest College February 2-8, 1991. Our theme 
this year was "FULLY COMMITTED...to the Lost."

Featured events during the week included a Kickoff 
Brunch on Saturday, a Missionfest Display in Dickey 
Plaza, a Global Prayer-a-Thon, and morning and evening 
services held daily in the C.E. Butterfield Chapel.

We were delighted to have Dr. Eleazer Javier, General 
Superintendent of the Assemblies of God in the Philip­
pines, as our principal speaker for the convention. The en­
tire campus community was touched again with our call to 
reach the lost as Dr. Javier challenged us with his inspir­
ing messages. Also participating in the services 
throughout the week were numerous missionaries, many 
of NC’s international students, and our own Missions 
professors and student leaders. Many of our guests were 
Northwest alumni.

Our Faith Promise Commitments for February 1991 - 
January 1992 were received from students and faculty on

the final two mornings.
The Faith Promises this 

year totalled over $20,000, 
a sizable increase over last 
year’s commitment. Most of 
the money received will be 
used in one of three ways:
1) To help pay airfare for 
NC students who are in­
volved in missions out- 
reaches here in the United 
States or overseas: 2) To 
help provide scholarships 
for NC students who participate in AIM trips; and 
3) To help fund missions projects around the 
world as requests come in from missionaries.

We thank God for the missions vision here on 
campus! As a college family we want to be 
"FULLY COMMITTED...to the Lost."

Dr. Eleazer Javier 
General Superintendent 

Assemblies of God 
in the Philippines
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Spring Break Outreach To Philadelphia

Northwest College students minister in 
Inner-City Philadelphia during spring break.

Nineteen students, under the 
supervision of Professor Larry Mal­
colm, spent the entire spring break 
ministering in inner-city Philadelphia, 
PA with the staff of New Life Church 
pastored by Rev. Tony McCreary. 
They left from the NC Campus at 
4:30 a.m. March 2nd and returned at 
midnight on March 10th, weary but 
changed for the rest of their lives.

Let me share some excerpts from 
their daily diaries:

^Saturday, March 2nd
The only thing I felt during the ini­

tial tour of the city was complete 
shock. I wanted to cry, but all I could 
do was sit and stare out the windows 
as we passed by countless drug 
dealers, prostitutes, broken-down 
burned-out buildings, and TRASH....it 
was just piles and piles everywhere I 
looked. So right now inside I feel 
angry and shocked, because this is 
America.

James Boyd and Stuart Curry 
helped install some lights at the church.

Sunday, March 3rd
Today we went and picked up all 

e boys and girls for church. They 
are so ragged and smelly, but I’ve 
never seen more beautiful faces and 
been more touched by a child in my

life. They just mob you, looking for 
any little bit of love they can get. The 
service was incredible.Caren Emery.
Monday, March 4th

Today was Monday and we 
started out the day with a prayer 
meeting at 5:30 a.m.. That’s very 
early! Today Caren and I sorted 
clothes that had been given to the 
church. It took all day long. It was 
really sad to see most of the clothes 
that people brought in. 90% of the 
clothes were just rejects. People are 
so materialistic they will never give 
something good for others.

"I’ve never seen 
more beautiful 
faces and been 

more touched by a 
child in my life. 

They just mob you, 
looking for any lit­
tle bit of love they 

can get.

Tuesday, March 5th
Well, today started at 5:30 

again...I worked with William on con­
struction. I had a really fun day. I 
also went visiting to the projects. 18 
stories full of people. It was so op­
pressive and bleak! There was graf­
fiti all over the walls that was really 
bad. There were crack vials on the 
ground.
Wednesday, March 6th

Today I worked with William 
again...He just got out of prison one 
month ago...He’s working for the 
church now. It’s so incredible to see 
how much God changes people’s 
lives. I think the Lord is teaching me 
to be accepting (of others)...Jennifer 
Johnson.
Thursday, March 7th

On our day off we visited the his­
torical sites where our nation was 
birthed.

Friday, March 8th
A small child with dark eyes 

watches the action on Third and 
Delaney. Her brothers are either out­
side or trying to get some sleep. 
Mother is crashed out on the floor, 
senseless. To this child God has the 
face of a great loveable beagle 
named Snoopy* who bounded into 
her life last fall with candy, games, 
singing and Bible stories. He brings 
laughter and joy to the streets and 
hope for the future, and reason to 
keep on reaching skyward, knowing 
there is a God in heaven who loves 
and hears and cares...Laura 
Neumayer.
*New Life Assembly is the home of 
Super Snoopy Sunday School.

New Life Assembly of God in 
Philadelphia, PA

Saturday, March 9th
I saw God in the faces of the 

children clamoring for your attention 
and a Snoopy paper; in the face of a 
young mother as she smiled wearily 
in gratitude for entertaining her 
children long enough for her to 
prepare a meal on her little kerosene 
stove. In the face of the old man who 
just wanted someone to talk to - 1 saw 
God....Tracy Zook.
Sunday, March 10th

We are all tired but no one wants 
to head back home. Our hearts have 
been touched by the needs of the 
people. We have witnessed the 
miracle of God changing lives when 
someone reaches out in love....The 
Outreach Team.
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National Champs Again!
To go to a national tournament is 

the goal of all college athletic teams. 
To be part of a team that would go 
more than once in your career, or to 
be part of a team that would win a na­
tional championship would be an 
achievement to savor. Coach Kristi 
Brodin and two Seniors, Shelly Schu 
and Aiyanna Marcus, have gone to

the National Chris­
tian College Ath­
letic Association 
National Tourna­
ment four con­
secutive years 
and they have 
been National 

Coach Kristi Brodin Champions three
of those years. Aiyanna was voted 
the Most Valuable Player of the na­
tional tournament, and listed as an 
All- American all four years. Shelly

Schu was named to the 1991 All- 
American team. Nicole Yoder and 
Sharene Lammers received National 
Scholar-Athlete Awards for 1990- 
1991. Guard Dena Cambra was 
named to the All-Tournament Team 
in 1990 as well as being given 
honorable mention as an All- 
American that year.

What kind of a group of ladies are 
these athletes? They are not only 
good individual players, they are all 
team players. They love one 
another and enjoy being together on 
and off the court. Additionally, 
these are ladies who love the Lord 
Jesus Christ and are highly 
regarded by fellow students and 
their professors at Northwest.

The nine ladies who completed 
the 1990-91 season with a trip to the 
National Tournament at Baptist

Bible College in Clark’s Summit, Pen­
nsylvania are: Aiyanna Marcus, 
Douglas, Wyoming; Shelly Schu, 
Rosalia, Washington; Nicole Yoder, Mc­
Minnville, Oregon; Dena Cambra,
Boise, Idaho; Jennifer Mickelson, Fair­
banks, Alaska; Sharene Lammers, Des 
Moines, Washington; Joanna Lowell, 
Kent, Washington; Joanne Faagau, 
Bremerton, Washington; and Kristin 
Stennes, Methow, Washington.

Coach Kristi Brodin is one of the "un­
sung heroes" at Northwest College. 
Year in and year out for fourteen years 
she has coached both women’s vol­
leyball and women’s basketball, and in 
both sports her teams have done well.
In 1989 Coach Brodin was named the 
National Christian College Division II 
Basketball "Coach of the Year." There 
are ladies all over the Pacific Northwest 
who have developed a close bond with 
Kristi and while on her teams. One 
former player, Rachel (Elenbaas)
Olson, asked Kristi to be with her when 
she delivered her first child, since 
Rachel’s mother had recently passed 
away. She is surely a credit to all of 
those who work at Northwest College, 
and has been a help and a blessing to 
so many who have attended in the 
twenty-one years she has taught here.

Miracle Comeback
The term "miracle team" has taken on new meaning for the 

men’s basketball team at Northwest College. Coach Doug 
Filan and several of his starters were in a van that went off 
the road near Walla Walla on a road trip, November 19,1990, 
the Monday before Thanksgiving. Several of the players were 
hurt, the most serious of them the leading scorer Jason Filan, 
the coach’s nephew. Coach Filan’s injuries put him in the In­
tensive Care Unit in a Walla Walla hospital, with a strong pos­
sibility that he would not survive the injuries. Some of the 
players spent time in the hospital as well, but none were as 
critical as their coach.

Northwest canceled the five remaining games prior to the 
Christmas break. Contrary to the doctors’ expectations,
Coach Filan was out of the hospital and recouping at his 
parents’ home even before Christmas. When school resumed 
in January all of the players excepting Jason Filan were back 
on the practice floor. Jason has served as Doug’s very able 
assistant coach and helper. After the accident the Eagles’ 
record was fourteen wins and seven losses. They ended the

season at the top of the stand­
ings in the Pacific Northwest 
College Conference and won a 
regional tournament in Fuller­
ton, California, earning a 
return trip to the National Chris­
tian College Division II Nation­
al Tournament. Most of the 
members of this year’s team 
were at last year’s tournament, 
and bettered last year’s ex­
perience by ending as runners-up to Kentucky Christian Col­
lege.

Regardless of how they finished the year, this team believes 
they are a "miracle team." To a man they can testify to the 
keeping power of God, and to a renewed appreciation for life.

This was a close group of guys going into the season, and 
their common experiences since the accident have drawn 
them closer to one another, to their coach, and to God.

Coach Filan used a walker, then a cane, and by the end u. 
the season was walking under his own power. His remark­
able recovery is also a testimonial to the power of God, and

Coach Doug Filan 
during a time out.
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Dr. Randy Barton 
Vice President 

for Advancement

The Target 2000 Task Force-NC’s Support Base 
for the Decade of Harvest

The vision for Northwest College 
described in "Target 2000 - A Dream 
and Blueprint for the 90’s" has become 
the heart’s desire of many friends of 
Northwest College.

Alumni, friends, faculty, board mem­
bers, administration and staff of the col­
lege have joined together, about 725 
strong, to financially support the col­
lege with an annual commitment 
through the Decade of Harvest.

Miracle...(cont.)
the strength of human will to live. As 
sportswriter Steve Kelley of the Seat­
tle Times said of this team, "A close 
.earn that survived a close call, with a 
coach who refused to die." Coach 
Filan and his men want to give God 
the glory for his sustaining power.

Coach Filan was named the Nation­
al Coach of the Year for 1990-91, and 
guard Brock Baker and forward Wes 
Davis were named to the All Tourna­
ment team. Davis was also put on the 
NCCAA Division II All-American team 
for the second year, and forward Erik 
Konsmo was Honorable Mention to 
the All-American team for the second 
year.

The team roster for 1990-91 was: 
Jason Filan, Walla Walla, Washin­
gton; Brock Baker, Albany, Oregon; 
Wes Davis, Tacoma, Washington;
Erik Konsmo, Auburn, Washington; 
Jeff Portmann, Poulsbo, Washington; 
Tim Marks, Houston, Texas; Jon Mar­
tinez, Sheridin, Oregon; Don Linen- 
berger, Albany, Oregon; Jeff Dillon, 
Wilder, Idaho; Rex Hamilton, Tacoma, 
Washington; Travis Van Marter, 
Natchez, Mississippi; Mark Whitney, 
Albany, Oregon; Len Simpson, Seat­
tle, Washington; and manager, Doug 
Adkins, Eugene, Oregon.

We have reached 72.5% of our sup­
port base goal of 1000 Task Force 
Members with almost $100,000 in an­
nual commitments.

If you have not yet joined, please 
consider joining with our 725 friends. 
We are seeking 1000 annual givers by 
December 31, 1991. For further infor­
mation about "Target 2000 - A Dream 
& Blueprint for the 90’s" and the Tar- 
get 2000 Task Force, please contact 
the Northwest College Development

Department, P.O. Box 579, Kirkland, 
Washington, 98033, (206) 822-8266, 
ext. 203.

SOURCE OF FUNDS
June 1990 to April 1991

34% Employee & Board Campaign
24% Phone Campaign
16% Banquets
9% Response from Mailings
7% Personal Contact Campaign

TA R G ET 2000  
TASK FO R C E
Membership Goals
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1991 Northwest College 
Summer Ministry Teams

Candi Sparre, Neal King, Suzanne Wood, 
Devin Needham, and Kim Zellers are ACTS. 
They will travel to Arizona, Utah, Idaho, Mon­
tana and Eastern Washington.

SOUL PURPOSE. Steve Severyn, Angie 
Gillaspie, Kelly Kirschman and Terry White 
are ministering in Wyoming, Idaho, Montana 
and Oregon.

SURRENDER

SURRENDER is a trio comprised of 
Michelle Pitzer, Andy Hatton and Rachel Hat­
ton. Their 10-week tour is in Oregon, 
Washington and Alaska.

COMMISSIONED

Chuck Dorsett, Mark Eide, Lisa Delgatty 
and Julie Jensen will travel to Washington, 
Montana, Oregon and British Columbia as 
COMMISSIONED.


